County Councillor’s Report to Templeton Community Council, February 18th 2021

· [bookmark: _GoBack]Boars Head Cross junction area resurfacing – I’d must thank the resurfacing team at GD Harries for the excellent work that they carried out and for the minimum amount of disruption to the flow of traffic, particularly at peak times in the mornings. 
The team had written to businesses in the area well in advance informing them of the possibility that Pembroke Hill may have to be closed for a period. 
· BT inspection chambre covers – two large covers (opp Myrtle Villas and opp The Green) which had sunk in the carriageway have been raised and reset.
· Sinking Gullies, southbound out of Templeton –  the supporting tarmac around 5 gullies and a manhole cover needs repairs to make safe, particularly for cyclists. This was first reported in August 2021, but further deterioration has taken place. Enclosing photo evidence, I’ve asked for a safety assessment as a minimum but trust that at least the two in worst condition will be repaired.
· Road sweeper – PCC’s seasonal sweep-up took place. Again, I received no advanced notice in order to advise the driver of areas/estates that they don’t normally visit.


